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Dear True Parents, 

 

It's almost time for the Cheon Won Gung Entrance Ceremony, and we wish True Mother, who has been 

working harder than anyone else, the best. It has already been two months since the Heavenly Top Gun 

Kenya team started its activities. We can't help but feel Heavenly Parents protection and miracles in our 

daily activities. This letter is to share with you the news of our activities. 

 

The Heavenly Top Gun Kenya team has been conducting street witnessing targeting Christian people. I 

would like to share the story of someone we met during our activities. He is Christian in faith, but he had 

many questions. One day, I introduced him the new truth, and within a week of our meeting, he was 

shocked to hear that the Second Coming of the Messiah and the Only Begotten Daughter had already 

come on earth. He found it difficult to accept it at first, but somehow, he felt his questions being answered 

within and he eventually accepted True Parents. I felt the power of heaven at that moment, and I realized 

that witnessing will never work well unless we work with the spirit world. 

 

This person has been attending our church about four times a week for a month now. Yesterday, we gave 

a lecture on True Parents' life course and our responsibilities. At the end of the lecture, we said that 

everyone should become a Heavenly Tribal Messiahs, and something happened that shocked me greatly. 

He had already been trying to introduce True Parents to his family and relatives. Although his family 

members were initially suspicious and opposed, they gradually noticed his positive attitude toward True 

Mother, and this encouraged them to visit the church with him the next time they have time. Currently, 

we are trying to arrange a time to hold a workshop for his relatives. This experience made me realize that 

when a Christian who has been thirsting for the truth encounters the Truth, it is a great plus in the 

providence. 

 

The HTG Kenya Team is now devoting themselves to daily prayer for the targeted people in Cheon Shim 

Won. Thanks to this, we are able to meet prepared people and deliver the word with the cooperation and 

protection of the spirit world. We are grateful to True Parents for the gift of Cheon Shim Won. We, the 

HTG Kenya team, will continue to do our best for the victory of the Cheon Won Gung Entrance 

Ceremony so that many people can live a life of faith to Heavenly Parent and True Parents on earth. 

Thank you. 

 

  

 


